
 

NEWSLETTER 
15th October 2020 

P.O. Box 286, Officer 3809 

23 Shearwater Drive, Pakenham 3810 

P: 03 5940 9532 

E: pakenham.lakeside.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

W: www.plps.vic.edu.au 

What an exciting week it has been welcoming all our 

students back to school. There has been much chatter 

and smiles as the students catch up with each other and 

their teachers. The focus for the students this week has 

been to reconnect with their peers, their teachers and 

their learning within the whole class structure. The 

students have adapted and settled in well. The 

enthusiasm and energy being demonstrated by the 

students has been pleasing to see.  The studentôs 

positive mindset and attitude towards their learning and 

their eagerness to demonstrate what they have achieved 

throughout the remote learning program is testament to 

the work put in by the students and their families.     

 

As mentioned in previous correspondence, there are 

three priorities we will be focusing on for the remainder 

of the 2020 school year.  

 

1. Mental health and wellbeing 

2. Teaching and learning program 

3. Transitions and readiness for 2021 

 

We are looking forward to a productive and engaging 

term with our students. 

 

Thank you to all the families who have returned 

borrowed devices to school. We appreciate your prompt 

response, allowing the devices to be reimaged and back 

into our learning spaces for our students to use once 

again.  

If you havenôt already, parents can return the loaned 

devices to school each morning from 8.40am ï 9.10am 

and each afternoon from 2.50pm ï 3.20pm. A óReturnsô 

area is set up near the front office entrance, where staff 

will be stationed to collect all devices. If you are unable 

to return your device at these times, please call the 

office to organise an alternative time. 

 

A key component of our schoolôs culture is our desire to 

continuously seek ways to improve important aspects 

around our schoolôs performance. Our annual Parent 

Opinion survey to gather information from our parent 

community and their thoughts about PLPS has opened. 

The Parent Opinion survey is offered by the Department 

of Education and Training and is completed by a sample 

of our parent community. It is designed to assist our 

school in gaining an understanding of our parentsô 

perception of our school climate and environment, our 

core purpose of teaching and learning, student behavior, 

school curriculum and student engagement and 

wellbeing. This year parents will also be asked to share 

their experience with the remote learning program. 

These survey results will help to inform and direct future 

school planning and improvement strategies. 

Information for parents to participate in this survey have 

been sent home today through Compass. In the 

correspondence there is a link that will take the 

participant directly to the survey.  

The survey will close on Friday, November 13th. 

On behalf of our school community, I would like to thank 

in advance those participants who provide us with this 

important and valued information, your participation is be 

much appreciated 

 

A reminder that the canteen will be re-opening, next 

Tuesday, October 20th, offering our families a lunch 

order service only. All lunch orders will need to be 

purchased online, no onsite orders can be accepted. 

There will be no counter or cash sales for the canteen. 

 

Next Thursday, October 22nd, we will be having our 

annual footy colours day. Being the lead up to the AFL 

Grand Final, the students have the opportunity to wear 

the colours of their favourite football team from any of 

the football codes ï Aussie Rules, Rugby or Soccer 

teams. Please note, due to current restrictions there will 

not be a parade. 

A reminder next Friday, October 23rd is the ñAFL Grand 

Final Fridayò public holiday.  

The beginning of term 4 does signify the need for all our 

students to be wearing their sunhats. As the warmer 

weather approaches wearing our sunhats is an excellent 

habit to develop and one that we strongly encourage at 

school. I would ask all parents to assist us in developing 

this important life skill. If parents require a school sunhat 

for their child, they may be purchased at the school 

office. 

 
Kerrie Kingston-Gains 
Principal 

 

Principalõs Report 



Hats  
 
 

Hats are part of our school uniform in  
Term 4.  

 
It is strongly recommended that all 

students have their hats on when they play 
out in the yard at recess and lunch time.  

 
Please remember to label your hats too!  

Drink Bottles  
 
 

Students will be required to bring their own drink bottle to school as the drink 
taps WILL NOT be operational.  

 

Please remember to name your childõs drink bottle in case it gets lost, that 
way it can be returned to them.  

  DIARY DATES 
 
Tuesday 20th October - Canteen re-opens for online orders only via the Qkr! App   

                                         (no cash or counter sales)  
 

Thursday 22nd October - Footy Colours Day 
 

Friday 23rd October - Public Holiday - AFL Grand Final eve (No school on this day) 

Admin News  

Illness  
 

If  your child is ill or is appearing   
unwell, please keep them at home 

so as not to spread any illnesses to 
other students or staff  and please 

seek medical advice.  

 
Thank you.  

October 26th 





CSEF 
The eligibility criteria for the Camps, Sports and Excursions fund has been 
amended.  If your financial circumstances have recently changed and you are 
now a holder of a government concession card, you may be eligible.  Please refer 
to the attached form for further details.  If you are eligible, and you havenôt 

already made a claim this year, please complete the attached form and return it to 
the office.  We also require a copy of your valid concession card.  If you have 

any queries, please donôt hesitate to contact the office.  

 

Staff Carpark 
 

Our school carpark is for staff parking between 8.30am and 3.45pm on school days by 
order of the School Council. 

 
During these times parents are not permitted to park in the school carpark.  

 
The carpark is not permitted for use for dropping off and picking up students or for 

leaving your car unattended while collecting your children.  
 

This is to ensure the safety of all students in the school.  
 

Thank you. 








